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RE: Chugach Alaska Corporation Mineral Estate Development in Port Gravina #47206
https://cara.ecosystem-management.org/Public//CommentInput?Project=47206
 
TO: Steve Hohensee shohensee@fs.fed.us
Cc:  EVOSTC - elise.hsieh@alaska.gov
 
Prince William Soundkeeper (PWSK) is a 501 c 3 citizen advocacy organization dedicated to protecting the water quality of Prince William Sound. This letter is our formal comment on the proposed development of a granite mine in Port Gravina in Comfort/Secret Cove, Prince William Sound by Chugach Alaska Corporation (CAC). 
PWSK has two areas of concern regarding this action.  First, the precedent setting action of subsurface development of EVOS surface protected areas, and secondly the dubious claim of developing a quarry of this size without substantial negative environmental impact, and of the ability to restore lands proposed to be mined for the next ½ century.
It is our understanding that preparation work by CAC has already begun on the site in Port Gravina.  There seems to have been little effort to notify and allow opportunity for the public to comment on the actions already occurring, much less what is proposed, which will substantially disrupt and disturb the ecosystem of the Comfort/Secret cove area.
How will the EVOS Trustee Council deal with the loss of these valuable surface estates? What reparations will be made? How will allowing such an action to occur affect the development of other subsurface claims located on EVOSTC lands?
The marine environment of Prince William Sound is dependent upon the health and well being of the watersheds that feed it.  The land that consists of rock, forest, stream, and waterfall is the lifeblood of the Sound.  Without the temperate rain forest the salmon spawning streams cannot survive.  The inter tidal areas, bays and fjords are nurseries for young fish, in particular herring spawning areas (a non-recovered resource as listed by the EVOSTC), salmon and salmon sharks, marine mammals and sea birds.  Disturbance by blasting, ship movements and other large development actions that threaten water quality, have been proven, at the very least, to disrupt animal activities, and at the worst to directly harm and kill marine mammals and fish. 
A quarry and dock of this size and duration will also disrupt and disturb the air, soundscape, and aesthetic quality for anyone wanting to utilize the nearby vicinity.  Operations will undoubtedly cause other resource users, recreational or otherwise, to avoid the location, effectively depriving the public from an area much larger than the "less than 100 acre" footprint physically holding the quarry and its associated operations.
Due to the remoteness of Port Gravina and the availability of Chugach National Forest and the AK Dept. of Environmental Conservation staff to perform on-site inspections, oversight and enforcement of activities is likely to be sparse and infrequent.  PWSK is concerned that permit infractions may not be reported, or under-reported, and accountability and mitigation will be lax or non-existent.  
PWSK urges the US Forest Service to consider closely how the activities proposed to develop these subsurface estates by Chugach Alaska Corporation are permitted, and how they intend to administer full and timely oversight. 
Sincerely,

Kate McLaughlin, President & Acting Executive Director
Prince William Soundkeeper
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